
 

 

 

Temporary Change in Status for Oral Immunosuppressives 

Drug Class 

Information posted April 20, 2020 
 

 
The Food and Drug Administration announced a drug shortage for Tacrolimus, part of 

the Oral Immunosuppressives drug class. In response, the Vendor Drug Program (VDP) 
temporarily removed the non-preferred status from the generic formulations of National 
Drug Codes (NDC) effective April 17, 2020. 
 

A list of the affected NDCs is on the VDP website. These changes will allow providers to 
prescribe these drugs without requiring a preferred drug list (PDL) prior authorization 
and allow continued access to necessary medication for clients. 
 

This is a temporary change until the preferred products are sufficiently available in the 
market. VDP will announce any further PDL status changes of these NDCs. 
 
Contact vdp-formulary@hhsc.state.tx.us for more information. 

 
 
Have questions? 
 

If you have any additional questions or need assistance, please call the FirstCare 
Provider Line at: 
STAR 1-800-431-7798 
CHIP 1-877-639-2447 

 
For more information about this notice and other changes to Texas Medicaid due to 
COVID-19, click here. 

https://www.accessdata.fda.gov/scripts/drugshortages/dsp_ActiveIngredientDetails.cfm?utm_campaign=04-16-2020%20Drug%20Shortages&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&AI=Tacrolimus+Capsules&st=c&tab=tabs-4&panels=1&elqTrackId=6bf8383044954170816db1c11118d0d9&elq=b6e2ff8d8434445782677d2a46a8a47c&elqaid=12139&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=10270
https://www.accessdata.fda.gov/scripts/drugshortages/dsp_ActiveIngredientDetails.cfm?utm_campaign=04-16-2020%20Drug%20Shortages&utm_medium=email&utm_source=Eloqua&AI=Tacrolimus+Capsules&st=c&tab=tabs-4&panels=1&elqTrackId=6bf8383044954170816db1c11118d0d9&elq=b6e2ff8d8434445782677d2a46a8a47c&elqaid=12139&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=10270
http://www.tmhp.com/Pages/COVID-19/COVID-19-HOME.aspx

